
   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

12th October 2023 

Term 4: 

Mon 2nd Oct – Wed 20th Dec 

 

Student Free Days 

Monday 6th & Tuesday 7th 

November 

 

Welcome back to all students, staff, and community to what promises to 
be a very eventful Term 4. It’s fantastic to see the school buzzing with 
energy and excitement for the past week. I do hope that you were able to 
have a break from the normal routines over the holidays and enjoyed the 
terrific weather we had. I would like to thank Mrs Webb who took over the 
job of Principal while I was on long service leave at the end of Term 3. 
 
Extensive planning for 2024 is well under way with curriculum evaluations 
being undertaken and budgets being prepared as well as teachers 
beginning assessments and evaluations necessary for the development of 
your child’s end of year report.  
 
As fourth term is always busy, I encourage you to keep a regular eye on the 
Term 4 School Calendar (located in Compass and in our newsletters) so that 
you can keep up to date with all that is happening. There are many 
activities planned and the way time flies, the end of year will be here 
before we know it.  
 
Staff News 
Once again, we are farewelling a number of staff at the end of this year.  
 
After many years at Osborne Primary, Debbie Jenkins has made the 
decision to retire after having had a long and distinguished teaching career. 
On behalf of our school, I would like to thank and acknowledge her 
wonderful contribution to student learning and wish her all the best in 
retirement and her future pursuits. 
 
Sadly, Kaye Lyddy, our Librarian and Education Support staff member has 
also decided to retire and take up her time pursuing other passions. Kaye 
will be greatly missed by our students, staff, parents, and the wider 
community. We thank her for her ongoing and endless support over the 
past 27 years. 
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Term 4 

SUNSMART 
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Kylie McMellon, who has been teaching at St. Peter’s College this year, has now gained an ongoing position 
at the school. She has had many years of connection with our school. Firstly, as a member of staff and then 
as a parent. Kylie’s contributions to Osborne Primary have been many and greatly valued. We will definitely 
miss her can do attitude and dedication to Osborne Primary School.  All the best Kylie. 
 

2024 Staff recruitment processes 
Over the school holidays we advertised vacancies for some new classroom positions. We have shortlisted 
and interviewed applicants and are in the process of confirming these positions. We were very pleased 
with the quality of applicants that applied. 
 
Voluntary contributions of 2024 
Each year the school asks parents to pay voluntary contributions, in accordance with the Victorian 
Education Department’s advice. This financial support plays a significant role in providing additional 
resources that extend the school’s capacity to add value to the learning experiences of our students.  
 
For many years, students have benefited from the additional resources provided through these 
contributions from parents/carers. These resources assist us to maintain our strong commitment to 
providing an outstanding learning environment for your child/ren. Examples are outlined in the following 
table.  
 

Curriculum and Extra Curricula Playground Buildings 

• Well-resourced specialist 
programs for Art, Music, PE, STEM 
and LOTE 

• Substantially resourced 
Mathematics room which includes 
hand on activities, games, etc. 

• Extensive library books 

• Individual Class and Year level 
Take Home Reader libraries 

• Lunchtime clubs 

• Interactive TVs in all classrooms 

• Whole school Yoga device 
program 

• Class sets of headphones 

• Kitchen program 

• Garden program 

• Team uniforms to represent OPS 
during interschool sport 

• Enhanced digital learning 
opportunities 

• Fibre update to ensure faster wifi 
and internet 

• Reseeding the oval 

• Oval irrigation and soft fall 

• Blue Volleyball court 

• Blue Basketball court 

• Play Pods 

• Fencing program to secure 
the school 

• Bike Shed 

• Outdoor seating 

• Balance Garden 

• Colourful and fun line 
marking on asphalt 

• Undercover seating 

• Multiple outdoor stages 

• Designated Foundation 
playground and sandpit 

• Designated Year 1 playground 

• Multiple playgrounds around 
the oval 

• Soccer and football goals 

• Refurbishment of whole 
school student furniture 

• Air-conditioning in all 
classrooms 

• Additional toilet block 
above entitlement 

• On-going maintenance 
program 

• Designated Instrumental 
rooms 

• Outdoor Art room 
 

 

 

 
 
 



 
 

  

Prep transition session and parent information sessions  
A reminder that our 2024 preps will have their informal and formal transition sessions this term. Parents 
will select 1 story time session to attend while the 3 formal transition sessions are compulsory for both 
child and parent in preparation for 2024.  

• Story time 1 – Tuesday 17th Oct @ 9:15am to 11:15am (optional) 

• Story Time 2 – Wednesday 25th Oct @ 9:15am to 11:15am (optional) 

• Formal Information Session 1 – Tuesday 14th Nov @ 9:30am to 10:30am (compulsory) 

• Formal Information Session 2 – Wednesday 22nd Nov @ 9:30am to 10:30am (compulsory) 

• Formal Information Session 3 – Thursday 30th Nov @ 9:30am to 10:30am (compulsory) 
 
Parents will have the formal information sessions with the Principal, Assistant Principals and Office team 
while their child are having their orientation sessions with the Foundation teachers. This is a valuable way 
for parents to be able to ask questions and learn about our school operations, curriculum, and organisation 
for 2024. 
 
Year 6 to 7 Statewide transition day to secondary school (Tuesday 12th December)  
This day is set by the Department of Education for all Year Six students to have their orientation day to 
secondary school for government schools. Independent or Catholic schools may vary this date. Parents of 
Year Six students will need to check their information packs for secondary colleges for further information. 
 
Divisional athletics 
Last week, 23 of our students competed in the interschool Divisional Athletics sports at Ballam Park. Well 
done to all our competitors on a great effort. Special congratulations to the 9 students (Milly A, Cooper C, 
Charlotte D, Maddison D, Jonty E, Declan G, Paige L, Chelsie S and Ava T) who have qualified to compete at 
the Regional finals. Congratulations to these students for this incredible achievement. 
  
SunSmart (Hats) 
A reminder that, all children are required to wear SunSmart hats for recess and lunch breaks, as well as all 
other outdoor activities. From next Monday, any student without a school hat will have restrictions with 
outdoor activities, including sport and play breaks outside. Uniforms are available to be ordered online 
through fashion clubwear (link on our school website) or at our onsite uniform shop which is open Mondays 
1.30-4.00pm and Fridays 8.30-11.00am. Hats are priced at $15.50. 
 
School Uniform 
One disappointing aspect to the start of the term has been the number of students wearing incorrect socks. 
All students must be wearing white, green, or black socks with no logos. I ask parents to be diligent with 
this to ensure the uniform is fair for all students. If for some reason your child cannot wear the correct 
uniform on any given day, please write a note to the class teacher.  
 
Term 4 Curriculum and PPD Days 
There will a Curriculum Day on Monday 6th November. This is the day before Melbourne Cup Day. No classes 
or supervision are available during Curriculum Days.  
  
The Department of Education has advised that all Victorian Schools hold 2 professional practice days in 
2023 on the same day for all Teachers. I will let parents know when our 2nd and final day will be held in a 
future newsletter.  
 
Brett Miller 
Principal 

 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

  
 

 

 

   



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


